
June 2019 Union Meeting Summary 

• Erin Mendenhall addressed the membership and answered questions on a broad spectrum of 
issues affecting both the City and the Salt Lake City Fire Department.  

• In the near future we will be asking members to participate in Erin Mendenhall’s campaign. 
Details will be forthcoming.  

• We are actively working to grow our PAC fund. We are asking all members to donate $5 per 
paycheck. This fund stays local and benefits local candidates, and is our war chest in preserving 
4-handed staffing, fighting station closures, and electing public safety friendly candidates. For 
help signing up for PAC, contact IAFF Local 81 Secretary Harrison Long at (801) 361-3336 or 
harrison.long81@gmail.com.  

• Committee reports were given by the Bid, Engineer, Safety, JATC, and EMS committees.  

• The IAFF and Aetna have partnered to create gap health insurance for retired Firefighters ages 
55-65. Info can be found here. 

• Negotiations have concluded and a wage contract was brought to the membership for a 
ratification vote. The contract was ratified by a membership majority vote. An email has been 
released and updated wage tables will be forthcoming on the website. Contact any Executive 
Board member with further questions.  

• The next Union meeting will be on July 9, at 9:00 AM at Firefighters Credit Union. Please attend 
YOUR Union meeting.  

mailto:harrison.long81@gmail.com
http://www.pffv.org/docs/IAFF-FC%20Aetna%20Medicare%20Advantage_Benefit%20Plan%20Options_022019%20(002).pdf

